
                                   

    

                                                                    Minutes Of 

                                                   Post No. 35 Department of Maine 

                                                        THE AMERICAN LEGION 

                                                       Minutes of 16 September2022 

Meeting was opened at 7:16 PM by Commander Linscott with 4 officers and 3 members present.  

Minutes of the 20 May 2022 meeting were read to members present; minutes were approved and filed 
with Post Adjutant 

                                                                Committee Reports 

Finance Officer – pro teim Pock reported that all bills were paid and the Bangor Savings Bank account 
had a balance of $20,461.50 of which $4,459.38 was in the  General Fund, and $16,002.12 is in the 
Savings account as of 9/14/2022 Report was made and held for audit.  

Membership Committee Chairman – Splettstoesser deferred to Secretary Pock that we have 66 of our 
100 members who have paid their 2023 dues. Department wise we are at 84% of our “Goal to 
Grow”number. If you haven’t paid your dues please forward to Adjutant Pock.  

Executive Committee – See Attached report by 1st Vive Commander Splettstoesser. 

Americanism Officer – No Meeting 

Trustees Committee – No Meeting  

                                                              Sick Call 

 Peggy Seymourian has completed her Cancer treatment ans is on the mend. Guy Linscott is undergoing 
Radiation. Ed Tyler is recovering from a hospital visit. 

                                                              Old Business 

A. The Bottle Drive has taken in $3,717.13 since June 1st and we took in $6,408.70 last fiscal year. 
($10,126.92) 

B. Three rifles from the Armory have been sold to a private collector in New York State netting the 
Post $2.000.00. Future sales are pending. Disposition of “1903” Springfields is in the works in the 
form of a letter to the Army. 

C. The Third Annual Lobster Roll Lunch netted the Post $1,195.74 



 

                                             Past Commander Recognition 

  Splettstoesser, Linscott, Marston and Batchelor were in attendance. 

                                                 Correspondence 

None 

                                                   New Business 

 A. Advance Planning for the Veteran’s Day Parade was mentioned. Thanksgiving and Christmas Basket 
were once again set at 40. (20 per holiday) 

B. Hour Exchange Portland, a Portland Community Service group has requested the use of our Post in 
December for a “Bazaar”. Upon mutual consent it was agreed that the Adjutant would contact this 
group to send a representative to speak to our membership at out October monthly meeting.  

C. Commander Linscott and Adjutant Pock will meet with Maine Regiment to discuss future 
arrangements for the their use of the Post. Adjutant to notify Maine Regiment for a meeting on 
9/24/2022. 

                                 50/50 Raffle 

 Raffle held for two bottles of “Adult Beverages” – Guy Linscott won with the high bid of $20.00 for both 
bottles. Funds to go to the General Account.  

                                                     Post Everlasting 

Member John Galt passed 9/15/2022. Notice passed on to Dist. 2 Chaplain. The Post Charter was draped 
in honor of the deaths of Past Members 

 
                For the Good of the Legion/ Upcoming Events 

 

1. Up Coming Events – 

September 2022 

16th Post Meeting 

17th McCulloch – Celebration of life 

21st Veteran’s Coffee 

24th Maine Regiment, Roblero Birthday 



October 2022 

3rd Red Cross 

8th Linscott Family Party 

14th – 16th Sea Cadets 

18th – 19th Coast Guard Seminar 

21st Post Meeting 

22nd Maine Regiment, Kessler Birthday 

29th Perez Birthday 

November 2022 

8th Mid Term Elections 

11th – 13th Sea Cadets 

16th Veteran’s Coffee 

18th Post Meeting 

26th Handerson Family Party. 

                      Commander Closing Comments.  

      1. Commander Linscott thanked everyone present for coming out to attend our meeting and provide 
a quorum to conduct Post business. In attrition Commander Linscott thanks all those who have worked 
so hard on the keeping the Post going over the past four years. 

                                                   Adjournment  

                                                       8:08 PM 

Respectfully Submitted 

Michael R. Pock – Adjutant 

 

 


